TIRE SERVICE COMPANY

DILLENBECK & LONG

WE NEVER CLOSE

401 SOUTH MAIN STREET

PHONE 233

EL DORADO, KANSAS August 1, 1940.

Dr. F. C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
Kansas University
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Sir:

Your unexpected visit last Tuesday was very timely as far asolthe Miller situation is concerned. The boy was very impressed at meeting both you and Vic Hurt. He certainly is enthused about attending K. U.

He and I have been comparing our schedules of work for the remainder of the summer and we find that this Saturday is about the only time we can both get away. In view of this fact, we will be in Lawrence this Saturday afternoon by about 1:30 unless I receive word to the contrary from you. In case you are not in your office I will call you at home or get in touch with Vic Hurt.

It has been difficult to reach Mr. McKay, but we will get up to see him before coming to Lawrence. I sincerely hope the heat isn't as intense in Lawrence as in El Dorado.

Sincerely,

Harold E. Long